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PRESIDENT’S CORNER By Deborah L. Bauer 
After our December meeting, CFAS was pleased to take its mini Winter Break. In recent years, 
we have had to cancel our January meeting because the location of our meeting space at the 
Winter Park Public Library is closed in honor of the Dr. King federal holiday. This small break 
has had the added benefit of giving the board a bit more of time to work on housekeeping 
chores that were in desperate need of being completed. I am happy to report that I filed our 
2020 renewal paperwork with the State of Florida and paid our renewal fee to update our 
nonprofit corporation status with Sunbiz. So we are legal for another year! We are also 
almost ready to announce our FULL slate of speakers for the second half of the 2019-2020 
Guest Lecture Speaker series. We hope that by having the names, institutional affiliations, 

dates, and presentation titles of all speakers from February through June that it will allow everyone to better schedule 
their attendance at our meetings. And even more exciting, if you can believe it, we have begun scheduling speakers for 
our 2020-2021 Guest Lecture Speaker series that starts in September 2020. We will have details soon, but I can say I 
think we have some outstanding lectures that you will not want to miss!  
 

In February, I will be attending the next board meeting of the Florida Anthropological Society. I hope to be able to pick 
up swag materials for our members for the March 2020 Florida Archaeology Month celebrations, including this year's 
posters. Stay tuned! Finally, I hope you all had an enjoyable and restful holiday. We've got some great things planned 
this spring, we're excited to bring them to you. More news soon! 
 

All my best, 
~Deborah Bauer 
 

****REMINDER: NO CFAS MEETING IN JANUARY DUE TO DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. HOLIDAY 
This is just a friendly reminder. CFAS will be taking a short break during the month of January. We will NOT meet on 
January 20, 2020 because the Winter Park Public Library is closed in honor of the Dr. King holiday. We will return in 
February at the same time and same place with what looks to be a dynamite presentation. Officers and directors for 
CFAS’s board will also be voted on at the February meeting. 
 

2020 ELECTION BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS  
At the December 16, 2019 meeting, the slate of candidates for the board for the year 2020 were announced. They are: 
 

President & Treasurer:  Deborah L. Bauer 
Vice-President: Edward González-Tennant 
Secretary: Susan Harrington 
Media Relations Liaison: Richard J. Ott 
 

We are still in need of a treasurer for our organization. Your help is needed! These candidates will be voted on at the 
February 17, 2020 meeting where additional nominations from the floor will be accepted. We welcome and look 
forward to new people joining us. 
 

IT IS TIME TO PAY YOUR 2020 DUES BY CHECK OR PAY PAL 

Please remember that our sole source of income to provide our interesting archaeological and historical 
presentations is your dues. Please note that CFAS dues run on the calendar year (January 1 through December 31), 
not from the date you join. Dues can be paid via credit card/PayPal on the CFAS website, by mailing a check to our P.O. 
Box at P.O. Box 530005, Orlando, FL 32853, or in cash at a CFAS meeting.  

https://cfasorlando.com/
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DECEMBER 2019 PRESENTATION 
Dr. Zack Gilmore, Anthropology Department Professor at Rollins 
College, gave a presentation on “The Baker Museum at Rollins College: 
Relics and Tales from a Forgotten Collection”. Dr. Gilmore provided a 
brief history of Rollins College, the oldest college in Florida, and 
focused especially on the Thomas R. Baker museum, which was begun 
mainly as a natural history museum in the late nineteenth century in 
Knowles Hall.  
 
At 2:30 am, December 1, 1909, 

Knowles Hall burned down and all artifacts and specimens were destroyed.  After 
some thought and discussion, it was decided to rebuild the museum, and Thomas R. 
Baker, Professor of Natural History at Rollins College (1890-1911) initiated the effort 
to rebuild the museum collection. To do this, Baker sent out letters and flyers asking 
for donations of relics that were “museum quality specimens”. 
 

Individuals and institutions across the country responded generously, and by 1920 
more than 10,000 samples and artifacts had been received, forming the nucleus of 
the Thomas R. Baker Museum of Natural History. Dr. Gilmore related the story of 
the eclectic Baker Museum collection by highlighting a selection of its remaining 
artifacts, which collectively span five continents and more than 5,000 years of 
human history. Over time, many of the artifacts and associated documentation of 
their histories and how they came into the possession of the Baker Museum were 
sold or lost. The collection eventually became part of the Rollins Cornell Fine Arts 
Museum, where the collections reside today. Dr. Gilmore described how the college 
has been working to recover these histories through expert analyses of artifacts and 

speaking with family members of donors who are now gone. 
 
Dr. Gilmore also presented some of the collections of artifacts along with 
their donation histories. Some of these collections encompassed origin 
areas of Bismya (Mesopotamia), Egypt, Pompeii, South America, 
Mesoamerica and North America.  
 
The Museum is planning an exhibition in Fall 2020 to display the best artifact 
collections which represent the disparate origins and trajectories of these 
individual works help to illuminate a remarkable entanglement of historical 
events, characters, and objects whose paths intersected at Rollins in the 
early 20th century. 
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The Winter Park Public Library, where CFAS holds our monthly meetings, is 
located at 460 E. New England Ave, Winter Park, FL 32789. The library also 
holds other lectures and has many activities to offer (in addition to books, 
tapes, etc.), so check it out at https://www.wppl.org/. 
 
  

https://www.wppl.org/
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SHAMELESS PLUGS OF NON-CFAS EVENTS  
1. FPAN Presentation: 

 
 
Tuesday, January 14, 2020, 7 to 8 pm. FPAN is presenting a program entitled "Florida Tales 
Through Ales: Cape Canaveral & the Revolutionary War: The presenter is Molly Thomas from 
the City of Cape Canaveral. The location is Wops Hops Brewery, 419 Sanford Ave, Sanford, FL 
32771. 
 
 
 
 

2. 5th Annual Florida History Con 
 
Saturday, January 18, 2020, 10 am – 3 pm. Join us for an all-day celebration of 
Florida history. Enjoy various Florida history reenactors, historical displays, 
costumes, local history clubs, and more! Enjoy food for purchase from Smokin J's 
BBQ & Catering food truck in the MOAS Courtyard. Admission: Free for members or 
with paid museum admission. https://www.moas.org/5th-Annual-Florida-History-
Con-7-6126.html 

 
3. Orange County Heritage Day: 

Saturday, January 25, 2020, 10 am – 5 pm. Orange County boasts a long, rich 
history, beginning even before Florida became a state. Join us as we celebrate 
the day 175 years ago that changed Central Florida forever – when Mosquito 
County dropped its pesky name and officially became Orange County. We’ll sip 
Florida’s own homegrown kind of tea, eat citrus-inspired treats, and enjoy lots 
of fun activities for families. Admission is free. Enjoy live music! Orlando’s Leu 
Gardens will have native plants on hand. Yaupon Brothers American Tea Co. 
will offer homegrown Florida samples. Learn more about Orange County’s 

services and resources. Discover other historic sites and museums around Central Florida. 
http://www.thehistorycenter.org/event/heritage-day-
2020/?fbclid=IwAR3liWGtECA7UQpYva2QCOJqKo8Ip8pU4TI0iI6gYPAe5YyIOfS4dK7Xk-8 
 

4. ZORA Multiverse Event 2020: 
January 25 – February 2. First presented in 1990, ZORA!™ is a multi-day 
intergenerational event composed of public talks, museum exhibitions, 
theatrical productions, arts education programming, and a 3-day Outdoor 
Festival of the Arts. The event takes place primarily in Eatonville, Florida (10 
miles north of Orlando) and throughout Orange County. http://zorafestival.org 
 

5. University of Central Florida College of Sciences Presentation 
 
 
Wednesday, February 26, 2020 at 6 pm. Edward González-Tennant, PhD, Lecturer, 
Department of Anthropology, will be presenting “Unearthing Rosewood: An Archaeology of 
Violence and Hope” at the Tuscawilla Country Club, 1500 Winter Springs Blvd., Winter Springs, 
FL 32708. Please RSVP at https://sciences.ucf.edu/dss/edward-gonzalez-tennant-ph-d/ . 
 

 
 
  

https://www.moas.org/5th-Annual-Florida-History-Con-7-6126.html
https://www.moas.org/5th-Annual-Florida-History-Con-7-6126.html
http://www.thehistorycenter.org/event/heritage-day-2020/?fbclid=IwAR3liWGtECA7UQpYva2QCOJqKo8Ip8pU4TI0iI6gYPAe5YyIOfS4dK7Xk-8
http://www.thehistorycenter.org/event/heritage-day-2020/?fbclid=IwAR3liWGtECA7UQpYva2QCOJqKo8Ip8pU4TI0iI6gYPAe5YyIOfS4dK7Xk-8
http://zorafestival.org/
https://sciences.ucf.edu/dss/edward-gonzalez-tennant-ph-d/
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6. Ask an Archaeologist! - Florida Archaeology Month 

 
 
Saturday, March 28, 2020, 10 am – 2 pm. The event is hosted by the Museum 
of Seminole County History at 300 Eslinger Way, Sanford, Florida 32773. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

7. Heritage Day at Evergreen Cemetery 

 
 
 
Saturday, April 25, 2020, 11 am – 5 pm. The celebration will include, arts & 
crafts, auctions, exhibits, face painting, food, entertainment and more. 
Located at 150 South Cypress Way, Casselberry, FL 32707. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CFAS 2019 OFFICERS   
President:  Deborah L. Bauer 
Vice-President: Edward González-Tennant 
Secretary: Susan Harrington 
Media Relations Liaison: Richard J. Ott 
 
 

Find us on Facebook at Central Florida Anthropological Society! 
 

Check out our website at https://cfasorlando.com/ 

 
 
 
 
CFAS AND FAS MEMBERSHIP APPLICATIONS 
We encourage those interested in Florida archaeology/anthropology to become members of The Florida Anthropological 
Society (FAS) and The Central Florida Anthropological Society (CFAS). Annual dues are due in January and membership 
applications to both organizations are attached. Membership in the FAS provides you with four annual volumes of The 
Florida Anthropologist and occasional newsletters on anthropological events in Florida in addition to the annual 
statewide meeting. More information on FAS can be found online at: www.fasweb.org . Membership in CFAS offers you 
a local series of talks on archaeological and anthropological subjects that you can attend. The CFAS newsletter keeps you 
up to date on local events as well as other important archaeological topics. We urge you to support both with your 
membership. All of the CFAS Lecture Series are open to the public at no charge. 
  

https://cfasorlando.com/
http://www.fasweb.org/
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